NEW JERSEY TURNPIKE AUTHORITY

P.O. Box 1121 New Brunswick, N.J. 08903 {(908) 247-0900
September 28, 1994

Mr. Kermit Geary
1266 Riverview Drive
Walnutport, PA 18088

Dear Mr. Geary,

The New Jersey Turnpike Highway Advisory Radio was
introduced in 1992 with three permanent stations on 1610 KHz
located in Elizabeth, Cranbury and Mount Laurel. There was also
one transportable HAR which could be set up at any suitable
location for broadcast on either 1610 KHz or 530 KHz. The
Highway Advisory Radio was recently expanded to cover the entire
Turnpike with the addition of six new sites and one additional
portable HAR.

The six new sites are as follows:

1. John Fenwick Service Area Oldmans Township

2. Interchange 3 - Woodbury

3. Interchange 7 - Bordentown

4. Interchange 11 - Woodbridge

5. Interchange 14B - Jersey City

6. Route 95 near Fort Lee Road Leonia

The new sites operate on the same frequency as the previous
stations, 1610 KHz with the exception of two sites at Interchange
14B and the site on Route 95. These two stations operate on 590
KHz. The station you may have been listening to was the
Turnpike’s HAR station located at Interchange 7.

At the present time, the stations are operating under
temporary FCC licenses and station call letters. The temporary
station ID for the site you heard is KPD-688. I hope you find
this information helpful for your records, please feel free to
contact me if you need any additional information.

Very Truly Yours,

Diane C. Chierchie
Highway Advisory Radio Manager

Public Affairs Department



